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October 24, 2022 

Ms. Dawn Greening, Remediation Manager 
Cooper Cameron Corporation 
For Cameron International Corporation 
121 Industrial Boulevard 
Sugar Land, Texas 77478 

Re: Cameron - Katy Road Facility (Site), located at 1000 Silber Road, Houston, Harris County, 
TX; Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) No. 221; Customer No. CN600374821 Regulated 
Entity No. RN101474880 

Dear Ms. Greening: 

The Texas Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ) has reviewed the August 22, 2022 
letter, entitled “Response to TCEQ Comments on 2021 Response Action Effectiveness Report”, 
prepared by CH2M HILL Engineers, Inc. Please prepare a written response to the following 
comments, referencing the assigned TCEQ comment number. The information in the TCEQ 
reference line above should be included in your response. 

1) Affidavit of Notifications – The affidavit of §350.55 notifications was signed by the 
consultant. Per 30 Texas Administrative Code (TAC) §350.55(d), the affidavit should be 
signed by the person or their appropriate agent. Please submit an affidavit stating that 
the consultant is an “authorized agent for purposes of 30 TAC §350.55” or an affidavit 
of notifications signed by the Applicant.  

2) Notifications - A table listing the notified properties and how they were notified 
(“Summary of Property Owner Notification Status”) was included in your submittal. 
However, some information could not be verified. Notification for a property located at 
7625 Katy Freeway (Map ID No. 1261) was not found in the 2001 APAR. Additionally, the 
following properties were not found listed in the 2007 settlement agreement: 8914 
Memorial Drive (Map ID 7186), 8811 Sandringham Drive (Map ID 7157), 0 Carnarvon 
Drive (Map ID 7527), 104 Farish Circle (Map ID No.2), and 0 Farish Circle (Map IDs 7526 
and 7718). These properties are shown to be within the current PCLE zones. Please 
explain how these properties were notified or provide new notifications.   

A response to these comments should be submitted to my attention at the TCEQ at the 
letterhead address using mail code MC-221. Your response should be received within 90 days of 
the date of this letter. Please provide one paper copy and one electronic copy (on USB or disc) 
of all submittals. Note that the electronic and hard copies should be identical, complete copies. 
A Correspondence ID Form (TCEQ Form 20428) must accompany each document submitted to 
the Remediation Division and should be affixed to the front of your submittal. The  
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Correspondence ID Form helps ensure that your documents are identified correctly and are 
routed to the applicable program for a timely response. You may contact me with any questions 
at (512) 239-0217. 

Sincerely, 

 
Vitalie Morrison, P.G., Project Manager 
VCP-CA Section 
Remediation Division  
Texas Commission on Environmental Quality  
 

cc: Mr. Matthew Parish, Taunton, Snyder & Slade 

 Ms. Monica Schneider, CH2M HILL Engineers, Inc. 

 Mr. David Urann, CH2M HILL Engineers, Inc. 

 Mr. John Knott, CH2M HILL Engineers, Inc. 

 Ms. Alma Jefferson, Waste Section Manager, TCEQ Region 12 Office, Houston 

 


